Meadow View Elementary

SBDM Minutes

October 26, 2016
1. Opening Business: Mrs. Hurt called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. 

Members present: Mrs. Hurt, Mrs. Brown, Mrs. Hager, Mrs. Quillin and Mrs. Hester.
Guest Present: Mrs. Rector.
     Agenda Approval:                              
 Mrs. Brown made a motion to approve the agenda with         corrections.
        Mrs. Hager seconded the motion.

        Consensus

   Minutes Approval:

Mrs. Brown made a motion to approve the minutes.
       Mrs. Hager seconded the motion.

        Consensus

   Good News Report: 
       Mrs. Hurt shared MVE will start a Care-A-Van celebration November 14, 2015.
        4th Grade will have Family Night on October 27, 2016. 
        Mrs. Hurt shared about the upcoming fundraisers to be held this school year to help purchase new playground materials.
        The 1st Grade class will be going to the Pumpkin Patch on October 28th 2015.

       Trojan Traits winners will celebrate with pizza, drinks, and       dancing.
       MVE’s Beta Club is set and ready to start with 12 children,
      participating in stuffing bags for  Feed America.
       MVE’s KPREP Celebration Pep Rally will be November 18, 2016.

 Public Comment:
       Mrs. Rector shared her concerns about her children’s teachers leaving in the middle of the school year.
       Mrs. Hurt assured Mrs. Rector that MVE’s students’ education and consistency in the classroom was her first priority.

       Mrs. Hurt also shared she has interviews set up for the coming week to hire new teaching staff.

           2.     Student Achievement: 
Mrs. Hurt said the KPREPPERs where off to a good start this year. She said the scores for the Reading test where better than last year’s at this time.

 Mrs. Hurt shared how KPREPPERs celebrations are rewarded. She said those who take the test and do well are rewarded certificates and food coupons.  The food coupons are donated by local restaurants.
Mrs. Hurt shared that Meadow View had a 9.3 points increase on the KPREP state assessment.  Also, our Math 180 program is number one in the Hardin County School District.

2. Schools Improvement Plan:
Mrs. Hurt shared that Meadow View will continue to have KPREPPER practice tests every three weeks this year.  The first test was reading.  The next test, in three weeks, will be math.  All students in grades third through fifth will be tested. 

The second MAP testing window will be in December, right before the Winter Break.
           4.  Budget Report: 
 SBDM members and guests reviewed the school’s budget report from the previously approved budget.
           5.  Committee Report


            No reports at this time.
 6.   Bylaws/Policy Review

Purple Teams (Policy Review) had a second reading on the Writing Policy and Writing Plan.

Mrs. Brown made a motion to approve the Writing Policy and Writing Plan.
Mrs. Hager seconded.

Consensus

          7.  Old Business:  
             No old business at this time.
          8.  New Business: 
Mrs. Hurt shared that she has two teaching positions already set up for interviews, one for 2nd grade and one for 5th grade.

Mrs. Hurt shared that every SBDM member needs to fill out a Requirements and Compliant form and return to her ASAP.

           9. Upcoming Deadline/Next Meeting Date:   
                   All members are up to date on their traininings.
                    The next SBDM meeting will be November 30, 2016.
         10.  Adjournment: 
                             Mrs. Brown moved that the meeting be adjourned.
                      Mrs. Hager seconded. 
                      Consensus
             The meeting was adjourned at 4:37 pm.

